
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

UPCOMING DATES: 
19th March – Adrian Lee – Parallel Fellowship Lunch
26th March – Pastor Colin Stewart
27th March – SEC media training event 10am-4pm
2nd April – Florence Allen
9th April – Communion
16th April – Easter Service
30th April – Baptism in the afternoon
1st May – SEC health fest on the Park 12-6pm

FAMILY SERVICE

Prelude - Neilson Roberts
Welcome & Announcements- Roger Murphy

Call to worship - “O praise ye the Lord” 
(fi rst verse only)

Invocation & Off ering prayer  
Hymn - “Because He lives”  

Family Prayer- Roger Murphy 
Scripture Reading - Romans 6:1-10 NIV - Joselyn 

Rajasekaran
Sermon: “Key moments and choices” 

- Pastor Terry Messenger
Introduction of Candidate - Pastor Terry Messenger

Confi rmation of Belief
Scriptures selected by the candidate:

Gal 5:16-25 - Jasmine Williams
Rom 8:26,27 & Eph 5:1,2 - Maureen Whitman

Baptism - Janet Melbourne
(Pastor Terry Messenger)

John 15:9,10  &  John 3:16,17  Selesha Williams
Meditation in music: “Seekers of Your Heart” - 

Angeline Jeyasundar
Children’s story - Amanda Powell

Welcome into fellowship- Pastor Terry Messenger
Hymn- “I will sing of Jesus’ love”

Prayer  
Postlude - Neilson Roberts

Welcome - & Opening Prayer - Bella Rajasekararan
Opening Hymn: SOF830 - I the Lord of Sea and Sky
Facilitator: Wallacia Scott
Panel: Chris Levy, Bella Rajasekararan, TBC

Peter replied, 
Repent and be baptized, every one of you,

in the name of Jesus Christ
for the forgiveness of your sins. 

And you will receive the gift of the Holy Spirit.
Acts 2:38

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR GEERT TAP
gtap@secadventist.org.uk - 07747568942

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WELCOME TO
STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH



ANNOUNCEMENTS

ADRA needs our funds more than ever at the moment. 
One way in which you can help, while at the same time 
beautifying our church for Easter, is to DEDICATE A LILY 
OR LILIES FOR THE EASTER SERVICE. You can give 
thanks to God, remember a loved one, thank a family 
member, friend, relative or church member, by writing 
a dedication/s and placing it/them in an envelope 
along with your donation/s of £5 per lily.  Envelopes are 
available with details. Please see Audrey or Pat. They 
need to be returned by Sabbath 2nd April. Thank you.

CLEARANCE SALE – SUNDAY 13TH MARCH from 
12-2 p.m. STANBOROUGH CENTRE: 
Donations cannot be accepted for this sale. Café will 
be serving Afternoon Tea. Profits from this sale will 
be divided between the ADRA Ukraine appeal and 
the Soup Run.

UKRAINE APPEAL: As was intimated last Sabbath 
your Church Board this week voted to match all 
donations for Ukraine, up to the sum of £10,000.00.  
Together we can reach that goal so that ADRA will 
have £20,000.00 to use to help those in such dreadful 
distress. This is the most effective way in which we 
can help at the moment. ADRA donation envelopes 
are available from today. Please see a deacon or 
deaconess to obtain one. Please write UKRAINE on 
the front if you wish your donation to go to the Ukraine 
Appeal. If you wish to donate online to the Church 
Treasury account please put Ukraine as the reference 
so that the funds will be matched.   If you have already 
sent a donation to ADRA UK directly, please let one of 
the Elders know so that your donation can be added 
to the church total.

TED SCHOLARSHIP applications are now open! The 
deadline is 15 April 2022, find out more at: newbold.
ac.uk/ted-scholarship

PLEASE PRAY FOR
God’s guidance in the lives of the following members 
and their families: Joy Bussey, Denver Annable and 
Terry Menkens. Also pray for:
- Everyone who is experiencing recent bereavement.
- Families who are struggling financially and otherwise 
due to recent economic and social crises.
- A resolution to the conflict between Russia and 
Ukraine. Let us pray for all the families who are affected 
whether it is bereavement, displacement or any other 
type of suffering in both Russia and Ukraine as the war 
continues.

THE PRAYER BOX: If you have private Prayer 
Requests, please place them in the Prayer Box or 
you can email Florence Allen at LIZALLF@hotmail .
com.

BAPTISMAL CANDIDATE
I wish to be baptised because I fell in love with God 
The Father, His Son Jesus Christ and The Holy Spirit.
 
I have known about Them for most of my life, that They 
were there, but in the past I never spent time building 
a personal relationship with Them.  I felt something 
was missing in my life, so I began to ask questions. I 
started to pray and study daily, finding things to watch 
about the bible and I found most of the answers I was 
searching for; along with an overwhelming feeling of 
joy and happiness. 
 
I want to be baptised because I am ready to prove how 
much I love and wish to serve Our Father, His Son and 
The Holy Spirit. 
 
I also personally wish to thank you for helping me in 
my walk.

ADVENTURER & PATHFINDER BIBLE EXPERIENCE: 
Thank you for keeping the Adventurers and Pathfinders 
in your prayers.  They have their test at BUC level this 
Saturday 12 March in Newbold. The adventurers will 
have a worship service in the morning followed by their 
test. Pathfinders will have a separate worship in the 
morning and their test in the afternoon. May they have 
an enriching Sabbath and travelling mercies to all the 
teams meeting in Newbold. 

TEENS SABBATH SCHOOL CLASSES (Early Teens and 
Cornerstone) will join the Global Youth Day activities on 
19 March with the Youth Department. Please contact 
Paula for more information as some zoom provision 
will be provided for the teens who normally join the 
lessons remotely.

GLOBAL YOUTH DAY 19TH MARCH: As the young 
people are out in the community on this special day,  
Children Sabbath schools have teamed up with Parallel 
and Traditional Services and our children will be very 
involved in the Worship services on this date. May God 
bless our Children and Young people.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY: Join us next Sabbath for a lovely 
afternoon programme. Our speaker for the day is Elder 
Florence Allen speaking on “The Anointed Tongue”. 
Meeting ID: 7279659834 & Passcode: WMmeeting

THE PRAYER MINISTRY TEAM would like to start 
a WhatsApp Group for everyone. On this Forum you 
can make your public Prayer Request and you will be 
reminded of all the Prayer Activities. If you would like 
your details to be added please contact Bella or Uche.

PRAYER MEETING every Wednesday on Zoom by 
7pm. Zoom ID: 86332812854 & Password: 063944


